
January 28th, 2020 

Public Works Report 

Gravel Roads 

On any significant snowfall event, graders strive to have all gravel roads, as per County 

policy, opened in 96 hours. 

Due to the recent warm weather and rainfall, which has been conducive to the formation 

of ice on the gravel roads, County Graders are using rough edge blades (i.e.: sandvik 

blades) to help break-up the ice. As such, graders have been concentrating their efforts 

on hills, curves, intersections and bus turnarounds. In addition, ¾” aggregate crush is 

being placed, as needed, on road-way hills, curves and intersections to help mitigate 

excessive slippery conditions.   

Surfaced Roads 

Snow-Plow Truck Units are being serviced and repaired in anticipation for the next 

snowfall event. 

Snow-Plow and/or sanding operations continue, on a weekly basis, as needed, in order 

to mitigate any snowfall and/or freezing rain event(s). 

Maintenance 

The Winter Gravel program, which began on January 20th, is currently running out of the 

Irwin Pit. As of Friday January 24th, 37 kilometres (out of 276 km) of road have been 

graveled (completed). Anticipate completion of the program by February 21st, weather 

dependent.  Crews will haul out of 3 gravel pits: Irwin, Burnstick and Smith. The 

program will not run if the temperatures are -25oC or lower. The program will also not 

run if foggy conditions persist or if snow conditions are inadequate. 

Condor Lagoon Sludge removal began on Monday January 20th. Pidherneys is 

removing approximately 6000 m3 of sludge from the Condor Lagoon to the Rocky 

Mountain Regional Solid Waste Authority Landfill. Anticipate hauling to take 

approximately 10 working days. Anticipate a completion date of January 31st, 2020. 

The 2020 Bridge Structure Rehabilitation Program has been determined and will begin 

in the summer. 

Staff have commenced planning for the 2020 Capital and Operations programs. 

County signs and delineators will continue to be repaired and washed as needed.   

Culverts are being steamed, as needed, in order to mitigate any ice build-up. 



Gravel Road Rehabilitation 

Staff has commenced project planning for the upcoming construction season. 

Base Pave 

Planning, tender development and landowner agreements are underway for the Speight 

Road grading project. A meeting with Tidewater has been set up to discuss the railroad 

crossing. 

Asphalt Overlay 

A preconstruction meeting with Border Paving is scheduled for January 29, 2020. 

Nordegg Historic Commercial Core 

A preconstruction meeting is scheduled with AIC Construction on January 30, 2020. 

Facilities 

Leslieville Public Services Building 

Concept planning for a new building and training facility is underway. The building RFP 

should be ready for public advertisement in the coming weeks. 

Nordegg Heritage Centre 

The contractor is continuing to work on renovations for the Heritage Centre.  

Bighorn Store (Nordegg) 

Staff are currently developing an RFP for the demolition of this building. Additional 

testing for the safe demolition and disposal is underway. 

New Operations Facility (Nordegg) 

The RFP for the 4-person self contained staff accommodation unit was posted on 

January 23, 2020. This RFP will be advertised for 3 weeks. 

Main Administration Building 

Staff are preparing for the removal of the old salt storage building located adjacent to 

the Agricultural Services Building. 

Broadband 

Staff is moving forward with the application for the Connect to Innovate grant. The grant 

is for a fibre back bone build from the Town of Rocky Mountain House west to the 



Ferrier area. Staff is also in the process of developing a request for proposal for the 

construction and operation of this infrastructure. 
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